
Livestream Link: https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share 

 

Minutes of Governing Board Regular Study & Voting Session Meeting​
Tuesday, May 6, 2025 @ 5:15 pm​
Prescott Unified School District Governing Board 

A Regular Study & Voting Session Meeting of the Governing Board of Prescott Unified School District was 

held Tuesday, May 6, 2025, beginning at 5:15 pm in the Boardroom of the PUSD District Office. 

All supporting documents/attachments can be found by visiting our website: 

https://www.prescottschools.com/ 

This meeting was live-streamed, and the video recording can be viewed by visiting the following link:​
​
https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share (NOTE: we experienced technical difficulties with 

the audio system for approximately 20 minutes (41:00 - 58:00) of this live stream.) 

 Board Members present:​
​ ​
​ Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski​
​ Vice President, Jane Robertson​
​ Andy Fraher, Member​
​ Jennifer Bergamini, Member​
​ Brett Mangum, Member 

Others present:​
​
​ Clark Tenney, Superintendent​
​ Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer​
​ Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources​
​ Kelsey Secor, Assistant Superintendent/Instruction​
​ Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent and Governing Board​
​ Karlee Molster, Governing Board Student Representative 

Those absent: 

 

​ Vanessa Ibarra, Governing Board Student Representative 
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1. CALL TO ORDER - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski called this meeting to order at 5:15 pm.​
   ​
2. OPENING CEREMONY​
    

2.A. Welcome - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski welcomed everyone in attendance.​
    

2.B. Pledge of Allegiance - Student Representative, Karlee Molster led the audience in the Pledge of 

Allegiance.​
    

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski​
    

3.A. Consider approving the agenda, as presented.​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board Policy requires the approval of the agenda. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the agenda, as 

presented. Jennifer Bergamini noted, so moved. Andy Fraher seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski:​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ Aye 

The motion passed 5-0.​
    

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski​
     

4.A. Consider approving the minutes from the Study Session/Book Study and the Regular Study and 

Voting Session meetings of April 1, 2025, as presented.​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board policy requires the approval of minutes. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the minutes from 

the Study Session/Book Study and the Regular Study and Voting Session meetings of April 1, 2025, 

agenda, as presented. Jane Robertson noted, so moved. Brett Mangum seconded the motion. 

Stan Goligoski:​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ Aye​
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Andy Fraher:​​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ Aye 

The motion passed 5-0.​
    

5. PRESENTATIONS​
5.A. Career and Technical Education and San Juan River Trip Presentations.​
​
Presenters: Mrs. Tiffany Boehle, Director of Career & Technical Education, and Grayson Schwartz & Jack 

Buckley, PHS Students. 

Mrs. Tiffany Boehle introduced both students. 

Mr. Grayson Schwartz, PHS Sophomore,  presented the following information to the board and answered 

their questions. 

 

Mr. Jack Buckley, PHS Freshman presented the following information to the board and answered their 

questions. 

​
    

5.B. Presentation of Challenge Coins to Keystone Graduates.​
​

DR
AF
T

https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J2ZKedNl0Pwfd0RiGgojrjHnkJL4rpI5/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rRdystGqQm9tigC1MD37Th_F-m3xl0Kl/view?usp=sharing


Livestream Link: https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share 

 
Presenter: Stan Goligoski, Governing Board President & Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent, Human 

Resources​
    

5.C. The TRUST Model Policy Program Presentation. 

Presenters: Jennifer Maclennan & Lilian Le, Representatives from The TRUST. Ms. Le was not available to 

attend the meeting. Ms. MacLennan presented the following information to the board and answered the 

questions they had about The Trust Model Policy Program.  

 

​
    

5.D. 9-12 Grade Math Curriculum Adoption Recommendation.​
​
Presenters: Kelsey Secor, Assistant Superintendent of Instruction and Curriculum Committee Members 

shared the following presentation with the board and answered any questions they had. 

​
    

5.E. Presentation of Plaques to Governing Board Student Representatives, Vanessa Ibarra and Karlee 

Molster. 

 

Presenters: Stan Goligoski, Governing Board President and Clark Tenney, Superintendent. Governing 

Board Members each spoke to Student Representative, Karlee Molster and thanked her for her service 

on the board. Board members presented Karlee with a plaque and a Challenge Coin. Student 

DR
AF
T

https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EX6FddN47kXKS8gbaFTIP2pl9KHEOtwX/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CgrjWSGkxskLA3pjMM3KYcvThXIyRDZZ/view?usp=sharing


Livestream Link: https://youtube.com/live/F9RtwI-bZ5s?feature=share 

 
Representative, Vanessa Ibarra was not able to attend this meeting. Her plaque and Challenge Coin will 

be presented to her by Mr. Adam Neely at a later date. ​
    

5.F. Auditor General Spending Report Update.​
​
 Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer shared the following presentation with the board. 

​
    

6. INFORMATION ONLY ITEMS​
    

6.A. Summary of Current Events​
    

6.A.1. Superintendent Tenney shared the following current events: 

​
    

6.A.2. Governing Board Member Brett Mangum noted, I spent a couple of hours at Granite 

Mountain Upper Elementary school. I explained that I’ve been assigned to the school as a member 

of the board and Mrs. Hughes took me in with open arms. I spent a couple of hours with her and 

she took me around the classes. I think we went into every class in sixth grade. I wanted to be 

educated on what is going on there.  That was very beneficial for me to continue to learn and to 

grow as a board member. I appreciate the assignment there and am looking forward to spending 

more time there. I had an opportunity to attend a number of PHS tennis matches and they went to 

state. They lost in the first round as a tem, but had a successful season.  
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Jennifer Bergamini noted, I attended the Early College Information, because my son Quinton is 

going to Yavapai College Early College next year and it was really amazing and I think it is pretty 

incredible what we offer these students to get that opportunity. Ms. Orr does a phenomenal job 

and as a parent where you are sending your kid to a college campus at 17, she seems to have a real 

handle on how to keep them rained in and safe. I’m excited about that. Then, I went to the event 

last night for the Foundation. As a founding member of the Foundation when we started we hired a 

consultant out of Texas and she actually told us about an event like this. It is so cool to watch these 

kids every single year. It was amazing that one of the students graduated with her Associates 

Degree before graduating with her high school diploma. She also received a generous scholarship 

to Embry Riddle. I also love seeing the teachers that are honored. 

Andy Fraher noted, this week is Teacher Appreciation Week, so we want to say we appreciate all 

that they do, not only the teachers but all the support staff as well. I’ve been to a lot of baseball 

games both varsity and JV as well as tennis matches and it's great to see the excitement around 

going to state playoffs. On April 12th I was able to attend the Teen Choice Awards which is a new 

initiative by the Launchpad. The PHS Interact Club was a partner in this effort and they helped 

determine the categories that were awarded as well as encouraging teens to vote. They had over 

320 teens in the area vote on these awards and some of the winners, best social media account 

was the PHS Student Council, but the runner up was NAPS, which is an account that catches teens 

napping on campus. Best personnel, School Resource Officer, Officer Holmens, from PHS, best 

librarian was Miss Jeffreies. The leadership award winner, the highest award, was given to Sophia 

Brown. She won a $3,000 scholarship from the Ron and Betsy Barnes Leadership Scholarship Fund. 

PUSD was highly reprepresented in these awards. I volunteered at the Whiskey Off Road, did a 

radio show, attended an insurance presentation at Mile High and will attend the Northstar 

breakfast tomorrow.  

Jane Roberson noted, I was gone the entire month, I was out of the country. I will say that 

whenever I travel out of the country, I always like to peek into school to see how they compare to 

our schools. We do really, really well compared to what I’ve seen. Also, the issues in both Australia 

and New Zealand regarding curriculum and what can they do to better improve that, what can they 

do to pay their teachers more, what can they do to educate the community about what they’re 

doing in schools. So, this is not a PUSD problem, it is not a US problem, it is going on all over the 

world. 

Stan Goligoski noted, I want to recognize Jen Hawley as the teacher that helped Malia Hirasa with 

her Flinn Scholarship Application. There is a lot of work that goes into that; it’s a process and 

tremendous that she takes the time. That is why she is always highly thought of among our 

students. She was down in the valley on Saturday for the recognition dinner with Malia’s family. 

Autism awareness month was last month, so we did have the Autism walk at Taylor Hicks, which 

was an amazing deal. I wore my bracelet all month. The Whiskey Off-Road, a lot of work goes into 

that but I think it is a well oiled machine at this point and I appreciate everybody’s time and muscle. 

I attended the May Pole celebration at Lincoln that is a tradition that has been going on for over a 
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hundred years. The JROTC Change of Command really inspired me to see all the different veterans 

organizations that give awards to our students, recognize each one of them. It is important for our 

community members to see how we do honor our veterans, we do honor those that are in the 

JROTC program. It gives a lot of hope for our future. I went to the boys volleyball senior night, and 

then I also attended the Rising Stars Awards banquet. 

6.A.3. Governing Board Student Representatives 

Karlee Molster noted, I went to Yavapai’s Graduation on Sunday and got to see Vanessa walk across 

the stage and 12 people in my graduating class go to walk across that stage. AP Exams started this 

week. This week is Teacher Appreciation Week and we had a very successful spirit week, with lots 

of events with a lot of participation. You mention Sophia Brown earlier, she won Interactor of the 

year through Interact Club, where she is the president. It is a major accomplishment. Interact is 

Rotary sponsored so she will receive a lot of benefits for the rest of her life because of that 

connection. She traveled to Kenya over the summer to help distribute mobility devices and she can 

continue to do that throughout her lifetime, if she chooses to go. I attended the Peace Pole 

ceremony at the Food Forest at PHS and I had a hand in making the Peace Pole. I think it is cool that 

we get to collaborate with different organizations. Abia Judd went on their Grand Canyon Trip 

which I was able to go on back in the day, when I attended that school. The NHS Talent Show took 

place and we had a lot of great participation and we raised $600 for the Prescott Area Women's 

Shelter.​
    

6.B. Community Comments shared with the Governing Board (what comments/concerns do Board 

members hear from the public in general).​
​
Presenter: Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 

Brett Mangum noted, I have a couple I’d like to highlight. I had a couple lunch hours with community 

members this month talking about our schools. One of them suggested that we ought to teach how 

the brain learns and she also recommended that we use more career development. I shared with her 

a little bit about the CTE program that she didn’t know of. She also recommended a Johnson Career 

Development Exam, I was learning from her and some of the suggestions that she had. I went to lunch 

with another community member who had some data he shared with me. He brought some graphs 

and information and his basic point was that students aren’t failing but maybe our legislature is, when 

it comes to funding schools. It was interesting to hear his perspective . He was really discouraged 

about the privatization of public schools and the voucher system. He also highlighted in his 

presentation to me that we spend less per student than anywhere else in the country. There were a 

couple emails sent to the board that if someone else wants to summarize those. I want to say that I 

appreciate Brian’s presentation. I just love data. A lot of constituents are misinformed and it's nice to 

still be learning how to respond to some of these. I also had emails from two members of our 

community who were terminated from PUSD, that one I am going to have to learn how to respond 
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better to because I don’t know a lot of the details of those personnel issues. I tried to listen and 

empathize with them, but did not have a lot to say.    

I had a meeting with a community member, Mr. Neely and Mr. Tenney. She is a grandparent and has 

some concerns about PUSD’s, Prescott High School specifically, and their dress code. We went over 

what the dress code actually is and how it is implemented and what it is written the way it’s written. I 

think she was pleased with most of the response and she had some good suggestions. It was a good 

conversation. We hear the opposite from other people saying they are upset when their kids get dress 

code violations. Mr. Neely handled it all super well. 

Andy Fraher noted I had a couple of emails, I don’t know if anybody else got the email from the 

Lincoln Mom about Trump’s latest executive order on using common sense discipline. Clark got back 

to her and she seemed pretty satisfied with the notion that we are not going to start changing our 

discipline policies. I don’t think she was aware of what we had online as far as what our district does. 

The other comments talked about, there was one from a former substitute teacher, about teacher 

dress code. 

Stan Goligoski noted, I had an email from a parent that had a lot of data about 4 day weeks, so I read 

through it. I think it is good information as we are moving forward and looking at what possibilities 

exist in that regard. I attended a follow up meeting with a parent, someone that is very much an 

advocate for PUSD. I feel the outcome was very solid. 

7. ACTION ITEMS​
    

7.A. CONSENT AGENDA - All those items listed below may be enacted by one motion and approved as 

Consent Agenda items with or without discussion.  However, any item may be removed from the 

Consent Agenda and considered separately if a Governing Board member so requests.​
​
 The resolutions included in the Consent Agenda have been posted in order to waive the reading of the 

body of the resolutions. ​
​
Consider approving the Consent Agenda as presented. 

Governing Board Member, Jane Robertson read the list of Donations aloud.  

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the consent agenda, 

as presented. Andy Fraher noted, so moved. Jennifer Bergamini seconded the motion.  

Stan Goligoski:​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ Aye 
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The motion passed 5-0.​
   

7.A.1. Consider approving the certified and classified personnel actions as presented.​
   ​
 RELEVANT INFORMATION: ​
 A copy of the personnel report is attached for review.​
   ​
 Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 
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7.A.2. Consider approving the donations, as presented. 

RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
Board policy requires acceptance by the Governing Board of all donations.   

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

Jane Robertson read the following donations aloud. 

 

7.A.3. Consider ratifying the vouchers, as presented. ​
   ​
 RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
 Arizona Revised Statutes require approval/ratification of all vouchers.​
   ​
 Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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7.A.4. Consider approving the Student Activities Fund Statement of Receipts and Disbursements for 

FY25, May, as presented. ​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION: Please see the attached reports. ​
   ​
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer DR
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7.A.5. Consider approving a renewal Intergovernmental Agreement for Substitute Teacher 

Consolidation Services between Yavapai County Education Service Agency (YCSS) and Prescott 

Unified School District (PUSD), as presented. ​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
The purpose of this IGA is that YCSS shall provide assistance to PUSD to increase substitute teacher 

fill rates in an effort to lower costs related thereto. This IGA and the Yavapai County substitute 

teacher consolidation partnership is intended to support and enhance student achievement by 

providing PUSD with efficient coordination and placement of substitute teachers.​
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​
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent​
    

7.A.6. Consider approving a renewal Intergovernmental Agreement between Vail Unified School 

District, No. 20, and Prescott Unified School District, No. 1, for the Beyond Textbooks Program, as 

presented. ​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
The purpose of this renewal Agreement is for Vail Unified School District to continue to provide 

specified instructional support materials, assessments, and staff development to Prescott Unified 

School District students and teachers who participate in the Beyond Textbooks program. This 

agreement is based upon the mutual desire of Vail and PUSD to provide high-quality instructional 

support resources, assessments, and staff development to students and teachers. PUSD's teachers 

must complete the required Beyond Textbooks training to gain access to the instructional support 

materials and assessments. ​
​
Presenter: Kelsey Secor, Assistant Superintendent of Instruction​
    

7.A.7. Consider approving the 2025-2026 Food Service Management Company (FSMC) Fixed-Price 

Contract Renewal between Prescott Unified School District and Southwest Foodservice Excellence, 

as presented. ​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
The purpose of this renewal is to extend the contract an additional year and initiate a new pricing 

schedule.​
​
Prescott Unified School District is exercising its option at this time to extend the term of the 

contract for an additional 12 months. The contract now ends on June 30, 2026.​
​
In accordance with the provisions of the Special Terms and Conditions of this renewal, the contract 

must be one (1) year with the option to have four (4) additional one-year extensions, for the total 

duration of the is contract, including the exercise of any options under this provision, shall not 

exceed five (5) years. ​
​
 Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer​
    

7.A.8. Consider approving an Amendment to City Contract No. 2025-128, Intergovernmental 

Agreement between the City of Prescott and Prescott Unified School District, as presented.​
​
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RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
Approval of this amendment will allow the current School Resource Officer to work during the 11 

summer school days at Granite Mountain Middle School (GMMS). It will also amend Section 1b of 

the Agreement to read: The term of this Agreement shall be from January 6, 2025, until June 18, 

2025.​
​
 All other terms and conditions of the Agreement remain the same.​
​
 Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent​
    

7.B. PUBLIC HEARING - If a member of the public wishes to speak regarding revisions to the 

2024-2025 budget limits for the Maintenance and Operations and Capital Budgets, they must 

complete the attached form (BEDH-E) and return it to Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to the 

Governing Board prior to the Public Hearing session of the agenda.​
​
For items with the potential to have many speakers, the overall speaking time may be adjusted by the 

Governing Board. Speakers will be called to speak in the order in which they signed up, first come, first 

served.​
​
Requests to speak that are emailed will also be first come, first served. Email requests can be sent to 

sarah.torres@prescottschools.com  at any time prior to the public hearing session of the agenda.​
 

There were no requests to speak at the Public Hearing.    

7.B.1. Consider recessing the regular meeting to hold a Public Hearing to discuss the revisions to 

the 2024-2025 budget limits for the Maintenance and Operations and Capital Budgets.​
    

7.B.2. Consider adjourning the Public Hearing and reconvening to Regular Session.  ​
    

7.C. STUDY AND VOTING SESSION - If a member of the public wishes to speak to one of the following 

voting items, please complete and return exhibit BEDH-E, Request for Public Participation in 

Governing Board Meeting to Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to the Governing Board prior to 

the study and voting session of the agenda. This document can also be found under the Governing 

Board tab on the PUSD website: https://www.prescottschools.com​
​
For items with the potential to have many speakers, the overall speaking time may be adjusted by the 

Governing Board. Speakers will be called to speak in the order in which they signed up, first come, first 

served.​
​
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Requests to speak that are emailed will also be first come, first served. Email requests can be sent to 

sarah.torres@prescottschools.com at any time prior to the study and voting session of the agenda. 

There were no requests to speak to any of the Study and Voting Session items. ​
    

7.C.1. Consider approving the revisions to the 2024-2025 budget limits for the Maintenance and 

Operations and Capital budgets, as presented.​
    ​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
In accordance with A.R.S. 15-905, a district is allowed or is required to revise its budget limits by 

May 15th. Prescott Unified School District is revising our budget for Maintenance & Operations (M 

& O) and Capital Budgets for the 2024-2025 school year. Upon approval of the revised budget 

limits, the Arizona Department of Education will review and approve.​
​
Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer​
 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the revisions to 

the 2024-2025 budget limits for the Maintenance and Operations and Capital budgets, as 

presented. Brett Mangum noted, so moved. Jennifer Bergamini seconded the motion. ​
 

Stan Goligoski:​ ​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ ​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​ ​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ ​ Aye 

The motion passed 5-0.​
    

7.C.2. Consider taking action to temporarily suspend the district’s restriction against the presence 

and consumption of alcohol on district grounds, specifically Prescott Mile High Middle School, 

football field, and track area, as presented. ​
​
 RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
​
 June 14, 2025 - Whiskey Row Brewfest​
​
Special events in the City of Prescott are an important part of the fabric of our community. Not only 

do they generate a positive economic impact on the community, but they also create a positive 

image for our visitors and residents and demonstrate support for local charitable organizations. 
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Allowing the use of the proposed space will help to grow these events and the associated benefits 

while relieving congestion in the downtown area for the traveling public and local businesses. ​
​
According to Governing Board Policy BGF - Suspension/Repeal of Policy, the Governing Board has 

the authority to temporarily or permanently suspend by a majority vote the operation of any 

section or sections of Board policies not established and required by law or vested by contract. 

Legal counsel has stated that the Governing Board has the authority to temporarily suspend the 

restriction regarding alcohol, but that the "No Tobacco" policy must be enforced and cannot be 

waived. ​
​
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent ​
​
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve taking action to 

temporarily suspend the District’s restriction against the presence and consumption of alcohol on 

district grounds, specifically Prescott Mile High Middle School, football field, and track area, as 

presented. Jane Robertson noted, so moved. Jennifer Bergamini seconded the motion. ​
 

Stan Goligoski:​ ​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ ​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​ ​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ ​ Aye​
 

The motion passed 5-0.​
 

7.C.3. Consider approving a Memorandum of Understanding between Cartwheel Health Services, 

P.C., and Prescott Unified School District, No. 1, for the Arizona Mental Health Telehealth Pilot 

program, as presented.​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
The purpose of this agreement is to establish the roles and responsibilities of the Parties to develop 

and implement a voluntary school mental health telehealth pilot program to support LEA students, 

families, and the school community.​
​
Presenter: Clark Tenney, Superintendent​
​
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the 

Memorandum of Understanding between Cartwheel Health Services, P.C., and Prescott Unified 

School District, No. 1, for the Arizona Mental Health Telehealth Pilot program, as presented. Andy 
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Fraher noted, so moved. Brett Mangum seconded the motion. ​
 

Stan Goligoski:​ ​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ ​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​ ​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ ​ Aye​
 

The motion passed 5-0.​
 

7.C.4. Consider adopting the proposed changes to ASBA Policy BEDB, as presented.​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
Governing Board BGB requires first and second readings of all proposed policy adoptions and 

approval by the Governing Board. This is the second reading of the proposed changes. The Board 

will be asked to adopt the policies after the second reading. Any Regulations and/or Exhibits have 

been attached for review and do not require Governing Board approval.​
​
Presenter: Andy Binder, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources​
​
Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to adopt the proposed 

changes to ASBA Policy BEDB, as amended removing Sarah’s email address and adding instead 

info@prescottschools.com . Jennifer Bergamini noted, so moved. Andy Fraher seconded the 

motion. ​
​
Stan Goligoski:​ ​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ ​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​ ​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ ​ Aye 

The motion passed 5-0.​
    

7.C.5. Consider approving the School Facilities Division's "Terms and Conditions for Acceptance of 

Monies from the Building Renewal Grant Fund" for PUSD school sites, as presented.​
​
RELEVANT INFORMATION:​
Governing Board approval is required for the School Facilities Division to distribute any monies for 
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projects from the Building Renewal Grant fund and to comply with state law. ​
​
 BRG-006992 - Granite Mountain - Concrete Bridge Replacement​
 BRG-007213 - Abia Judd Elementary School - New Exterior Windows​
 BRG-007212 - Lincoln Elementary School - New Exterior Windows​
​
 Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer​
 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, can I get a motion to approve the School 

Facilities Division’s “Terms and Conditions for Acceptance of Monies from the Building Renewal 

Grant Fund” for PUSD school sites, as presented. Jennifer Bergamini noted, so moved. Jane 

Robertson seconded the motion. ​
 

Stan Goligoski:​ ​ Aye​
Jane Robertson:​ ​ Aye​
Andy Fraher:​ ​ Aye​
Jennifer Bergamini:​ Aye​
Brett Mangum:​ ​ Aye ​
 

The motion passed 5-0.​
    

7.D. INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION ITEMS  ​
   ​
7.D.1. Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer, has prepared the School Board Summary Budget Report for 

your review. Mr. Moore noted, as presented. 
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7.D.2. Requests for Future Agenda Items​
​
Presenter: Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski 
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Superintendent Tenney noted, do you want to bring an item to the next meeting to discuss the 

Trust Model Policy Program and ASBA’s Policy Manual. 

Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski noted, let's do a discussion item and maybe share some 

comparisons like at the retreat.  

Governing Board Member, Andy Fraher asked if Superintendent Tenney would check with legal 

counsel and ask if Mr. Fraher would have to recuse himself from this item. He is currently on the 

Board of Directors of ASBA and would like some clarification on that. ​
    

7.D.3. Meeting Dates: ​
​
Study Session/Book Study: 5:00 pm - Tuesday, June 17, 2025, in the PUSD District Office 

Boardroom. Chapters 9 & 10 of How Not To Be a Terrible School Board Member.​
​
Regular Study and Voting Session: 5:15 pm - Tuesday, June 17, 2025, in the PUSD District Office 

Boardroom.​
   ​
 Other Dates:​
 Last Day of School - Thursday, May 22, 2025​
 PHS Graduation - 7:00 pm - Friday, May 23, 2025 @ Bill Shepard Field​
 Memorial Day - Monday, May 26, 2025 - all sites closed.​
    

8. ADJOURNMENT - hearing no objections, Governing Board President, Stan Goligoski adjourned the 

meeting at 8:36 pm. 

 

_______________________________________ 

Sarah A. Torres, Governing Board Secretary 
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